
 

ANDERSON JORDAN 
DETACHMENT # 1078 

MINUTES / MEETING OF 
04/5/2022 

 

1. Commandant Ed Stutler called the meeting to order at 1800 followed by the 
Pledge of Allegiance and opening prayer. The meeting was opened for official 
business by the Sergeant at Arms and one rap of the gavel by the Commandant. 

2. Chaplain's Report by Bob Shearin: let us keep the following members in our 
prayers; Barbara Geisler, Tom Drumm, Jim Simpson’s wife, Courtney, and Earl 
Ward and his wife, Virginia. Let us pray for strength and guidance for all 
members and their family members. 

HONOR GUARD COMMITTEE 

1. The white belts and white gloves were passed out to Honor Guard Members 
present.  

2. Bill Lamar has printed out the National SOP for the Honor Guard and after a 
short discussion, it was decided to have a committee of Bill Lamar, Simon Dean, 
Robert Shearin, and Tom Drumm meet for lunch and go over the details so we 
are in compliance. 

OLD BUSINESS 

1. Membership Report by Paymaster shows 51 members with 42 in good standing. 

2. There were 11 Members in attendance. 

3. Financial Report by Paymaster: $6,527.02 in checking account. 

4. Last Detachments meeting minutes are online, and a copy is available at the 
podium. 

5. A motion was made to pay John Caldwell $400 that he paid to the lady that was 
going to see her son graduate from boot camp as the check did not arrive in time. 
Motion was second and passed. 

6. Scholarship Committee: No applications have been submitted yet. 

Committee consists of Ed Stutler. Anick Wallace, Tom Drumm and Shannon.  

  



NEW BUSINESS 

1. Nominations for Officers: Ed Stutler, Commandant; Anick Wallace, Sr. Vice 
Commandant; Don Woodson, Jr. Vice Commandant; and Bill Lamar, Judge 
Advocate. Tom Drumm to remain as Adjutant, Jim Simpson to remain as 
Paymaster, and Bob Shearin to remain as Chaplain. Elections were held and all 
officers agreed to serve one more year in office. Officers were installed by our 
own Past Commandant John Caldwell. 

2. Bill Lamar reported that their will now be an Associate Member of the Year 
award. Bill also reported that Department Commandant Clifton Addison is the 
Southeast Division Disaster Relief Representative and the Southeast Division 
Disaster Relief Fund is currently at $33,963 which has been donated by various 
sources. 

 
3. Commandant Stutler reported that the VA Hospital plans to bring back the coffee 

and cookies in the near future. 
 
4. Tom Drumm and Don Woodson are planning a fundraiser for this month. 
 
Their being no further business to discuss, the meeting adjourned at 19:00 and the next 
meeting is May 3, 2022. 


